
MELIOR COMMUNITY ACADEMY 

Message from the Principal 
 
I hope that you enjoy reading our first new look newsletter of the 2015-
2016 academic year.  
 
The first term has flown by and the students have come back refreshed 
and showing a real relish for learning.  The clear focus for us at the start 
of the term was the summer examination results, there were some won-
derful individual results among the year group and some outstanding 
results.  
 
Among the outstanding individuals were our numbers of A* grades that 
increased by 50% and the number of A/A* grades by 96%. This data 
shows an improving trend for our students with a total of 58% of students gained A* to C in English, an in-
crease of 15% compared to 12 months ago, and 55% achieved similar in Maths, a 3% improvement.  
 
The important thing was to show improvement and an 8% overall increase is a credit to the students and staff 
who have worked so hard to turn results around. Although pleased with our improved summer exam results 
we cannot rest on our laurels and I can assure you we will not do so. Indeed, our plans and strategies for this 
academic year are already bringing benefits with many departments working hard on interventions and each 
student in Year 11 being assigned a mentor. This programme will then be rolled out across all year groups.  
 
A programme of re-decoration and development has occurred over the summer holidays with Ã12K being 
spent on refreshing existing laptop provision across the academy and this will continue over the October half 
term to ensure our building and facilities are the best they can be. This term also saw the introduction of the 
óBring your own deviceô initiative which saw students able to access the wifi system and bring their own de-
vices for use at school. 
 
Our new staff including a new Learning Leader of Maths are proving to be excellent appointments and they, 
along with other new staff, are settling in well and contributing to the positive, supportive atmosphere around 
the school. 
 
Please do enjoy reading about the successes and exploits of our students and have a very happy half term. 
 
Best Wishes 
 
Ms Z H Bidmead 
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It was with great excitement that our new Melior pastoral house system was intro-

duced in September. 

 

This is a new way of celebrating the success of both the individual and the communi-

ties to which they belong. Each house is named after the core values of our school- 

Community, Excellence, Resilience, Challenge, Endeavour and Aspire. Every house 

hosts 5 tutor groups across years 7-11, allowing each child to belong to both a year 

group as well as their larger house community. 

 

We are also very proud to announce our new Heads of House who will oversee the 

implementation of competitions, rewards and activities throughout the year. They have 

been selected to champion each of their houses, celebrating their successes and to 

reinforce the values of which they are named. 

 

Houses will compete throughout the year, being rewarded for attainment, effort, at-

tendance and behaviour. Pupils will also be recognised for being good all-round citi-

zens, creating awareness of core British values that we strive to instil in every child. 

This element of 'healthy competition' is a key part in each child's development and all 

students (and staff) are encouraged to take part. House points can be tracked on the 

school website and at the end of each academic year, the house with the most points 

will be crowned 'House Champion'. 

In each newsletter during the academic year, we will introduce each house and itôs 

Head. 

 

We hope that the new house system will give our pupils a sense of belonging, bringing 

together the school as a community as pupils learn to collaborate and achieve. 

 

Mr D Ray 

Head of Houses 



 

 

The winning end of term house will be rewarded with a trip 

to Vue Cinema on 11th & 12th November. 

They will be watching either Jurassic Word or The Hobbit: 

The Battle of the Five Armies. The film that is seen by our 

students will depend on screening times. 

The winners will be announced at the end of term and fur-

ther details will be sent home after the half term break. 
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The inter-house competitions started in earnest during October with the óGreat Melior 

Bake Offô. Each of the 6 houses had 2 representatives, as well as a member of staff to 

create a themed bake in 1 hour. The results were quite outstanding with this amazing 

tribute to the Rugby World cup winning the prize for Endeavour. Well done to every-

one involved! 
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Excellence is the quality of being the 

best version of you. Every single one 

of us can display excellence in our 

own way. You can choose excellence 

all the time and you owe it to yourself 

to make this choice. If we view excel-

lence in ourselves, then others will 

see it within us, and so our self-

confidence will grow. 

 
Here in the house of excellence, we aspire to excel in all that we 

do. We all have different qualities of excellence that when com-

bined together make a successful house. It is impossible to be 

excellent without enthusiasm. As a house, we believe that enthu-

siasm is the electricity of life and will light up our path to success 

 . 

%8#%,,%.#% 

 

IŜŀŘ ƻŦ IƻǳǎŜΥ aƛǎǎ I IƻǇƪƛƴǎ 



Monday, 3rd November 2015   School Re-opens 

Thursday, 5th November 2015   Y10 & Y11 Bodyguard Music Trip 

Monday, 9th November 2015   Y11 Pre-public examinations begin 

Thursday, 19th November 2015   Y12 Presentation Evening 

Friday, 20th November 2015    Y7 & Y8 French Christmas Market Trip 

Monday, 23rd November 2015   Y7 Parental Communication Evening 

Saturday, 28th November 2015   Twickenham Stadium Dance 

Tuesday, 15th December 2015   Y11 Parental Communication Evening 

Wednesday, 16th December 2015  Christmas Concert 

Thursday, 17th December 2015   Reports Home 
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Places for Young 

Voices 2016 were 

released to anoth-

er fast sell out! 

100 pupils will 

perform at the 

Sheffield Arena on 

22nd January 

2016 in a mass 

choir of 7000 pu-

pils. Parents who 

have requested 

information to at-

tend the show will 

receive a letter as 

soon as the con-

cert tickets are 

available to us. 
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At Melior, we recognise that a positive rela-

tionship between parents and the school is 

key to the progress of our pupils.  

We are keen to enhance that relationship 

particularly for our students who have barri-

ers to their learning. 

With this in mind, we have designed parent 

contact evenings specifically for the stu-

dents on our Register of Special Education-

al Needs. These evenings will run along-

side our traditional parents evenings and 

give the opportunity for parents to discuss 

the provision and support in place for their 

children with Mrs Smith, our SENCO. Dates 

for these evenings through 2015/2016 are 

as follows: 

14th October 2015: Year 7 & Year 9 SEND 

Students 

21st October 2015: Year 10 SEND Stu-

dents 

23rd November 2015: Year 8 SEND Stu-

dents and any Year 7 student not previous-

ly seen. 

15th December 2015: Year 11 SEND Stu-

dents and any Year 8 student not previous-

ly seen. 

14th January 2016: Year 9 SEND Students 

and any Year 10 & 11 students not previ-

ously seen. 

28th January 2016: Year 8 SEND Students 

and any Year 9 students not previously 

seen. 
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On the 13th October, some of our 
Year 8 boys were involved in a 2 
Day Dance residency with a com-
pany called 2FACEDDANCE.  
 
The company are a professional 
male Dance group who combine 
Urban/breaking styles with tradi-
tional Contemporary Dance.  Our 
boys were incredible and received 
high praise from the company, the 
professional Dancers and also the  

Arts Development offices from the 
council who organised the event 
for us. 
The boys worked tremendously 
hard and will take part in the sec-
ond day in November before a 
public performance at the Plow-
right Theatre. When the date has 
been confirmed, it will be an-
nounced on the Academy website 
should you wish to watch. 
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Following the success of last yearôs 

Christmas Concert, we are deighted 

to announce that this yearôs Christ-

mas Concert will take place on 

Wednesday, 16th December 2015. 

We hope that you will be able to join 
us and look forward to meeting you 
at school and sharing a mince pie 
and glass of mulled wine with you 
to celebrate this festive occasion. 
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CǊƛŘŀȅΣ мрǘƘ Wǳƭȅ нлмс 

Our Year 11 prom this year took place again at Hemswell Court 
on Friday, 10th July 2015 and was a huge success. 
 
The students all arrived in style with numerous different modes of 
transport used for arrival. The night saw the students enjoying a 
three course meal, a sweet cart and a firework extravaganza 
which was set off by our Prom King & Queen. 
 
This year, our venue has changed to The White Heather and will 
be taking place on Friday, 15th July 2016.  
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2015      AUTUMN TERM 2016        SPRING TERM 2016             SUMMER TERM 

RE-
OPEN 

CLOSE RE-
OPEN 

CLOSE RE-
OPEN 

CLOSE RE-
OPEN 

CLOSE RE-
OPEN 

TEACHER 
TRAINING 

MAY  
DAY 

CLOSE RE-OPEN CLOSE 

THUR 
3RD 
SEPT 

THUR   
22ND 
OCT 

MON 
2ND 
NOV 

FRI 
18TH 
DEC 

TUE 
5TH 
JAN 

FRI 
12TH 
FEB 

MON 
22ND 
FEB 

THUR 
24TH 
MAR 

TUE 
12TH 
APR 

FRI 
29TH  
APRIL 

MON 
2ND 
MAY 

FRI 
27TH 
MAY 

MON 
6TH 
JUNE 

THUR 
21ST 
JULY 


